
St. Paul’s Council Minutes 
July 29, 2024 

 
Present: Pastor Martin, Kerrill Foster, Greta Blegvad, Jerry Depalmo, Sally Finck, John 
Grangaard, Jim Rengert, Sadie Smith, Jerry Young  

Excused: Mary Billy  

Jerry Young opened the meeting with a prayer.  

Larry Walker from Encore Real Estate Services, a property management company, gave 
a presentation about their services.  

Kerrill Foster gave the Treasurer’s Report for June. Greta moved to accept; John 
seconded. Motion approved.  

The property committee has recommended that the sacristy roof be replaced. Jim 
moved that council recommend the proposal to the congregation for a vote to approve 
the repair. Seconded by Jerry D. Motion approved.  

Don Grube, Mike Campbell, and Jerry Depalmo have joined the rental property 
committee.  

The problem of unauthorized people dumping trash in the church’s dumpster was 
discussed.  

Yesterday’s second community cookout after the service was discussed. Sixteen people 
from the community participated. Future cookouts will be 11:30 to 1:30 instead of 12 to 
2. Additional cookouts are planned for August 25 and October 13. The cookout in 
October will also be a celebration of the founding of our congregation on October 14, 
1884.  

The annual 4-Church Farm picnic will be September 15. 

Pastor Martin presented his report. In the coming weeks, we will be taking pictures of 
congregation members on Sundays for the new directory. Jim moved to accept the 
minutes of the June meeting; Sally seconded. Motion approved.  

The next council meeting will be August 26th at 7 P.M.  

The meeting closed with prayer.  

Respectfully submitted, Sadie Smith 


